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POSITVE PROFIT ALERT

This announcement is made by the board (the “Board”) of directors (the “Directors”) of
C-MER Eye Care Holdings Limited (the “Company” which together with its subsidiaries,
the “Group”) pursuant to Rule 13.09 of The Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on
The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited and the inside information provisions under Part
XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571 of the Laws of Hong Kong).

Based on the financial information currently available, the Directors expect that the profit
attributable to the equity holders of the Company for the year ended 31 December 2021
(“FY2021”) would be in the range of HK$15.0 million to HK$25.0 million, as compared with
a loss of HK$6.2 million for the year ended 31 December 2020 (“FY2020”). The turnaround
in the Group’s profitability in FY2021 was primary due to a significant increase in the
Group’s revenue by over 55% to over HK$1.1 billion in FY2021 from HK$699.5 million in
FY2020; at the same time, an increase in the share of profit from an associate, which carries
out medical laboratory services, also contributed to the Group’s profitability in FY2021.
However, the effect of revenue increase to the Group’s profits was partially offset by losses
incurred by the Group’s hospitals and eye centres in their early investment stages, including
the new eye hospital in Huizhou (which commenced business operations in March 2021), the
eye hospital in Zhuhai (which commenced business operations in December 2020), and the
new eye centre in Fuzhou (which commenced business operations in November 2021).



As the Company is still in the process of finalising the results for FY2021, the information
contained in this announcement is based on the management’s preliminary review on the
management accounts of the Group and current information available to the Board and has not
been audited and confirmed by the Company’s auditors or the audit committee of the Board.
Shareholders and potential investors of the Company are advised to read carefully the annual
results announcement of the Company for FY2021 which is expected to be published by the
end of March 2022.

Shareholders and prospective investors of the Company are advised to exercise caution
when dealings in the shares of the Company.
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